Centennial School PAC Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2011

In Attendance:  Lorene Chung (Co-Secretary), Sheryl Pasmans (Treasurer), Debbie Bruce, Anna DeAngelis (Co-Secretary), Jane Yaschuk (SPC), Amy Mah, Jacquie Hutchins (Cap & Gown Chair), Sharon Perry, Mitra Salimi (DPAC & SPC), Margaret Duncan, Randy Castle (Chairperson), Bruce Dent (Vice-Chairperson), Sheila Ferguson, and Rob Zambrano (Principal). 

Welcome: Randy
Approval of minutes dated January 10, 2011:  Approved by Sheryl Pasmans and seconded by Amy Mah. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sheryl Pasmans

· The football raffle made a profit of $4755 for uniforms. The winner of the Alaskan cruise for 2 was Brad Flesher of Mission. Thank you to Bruce Dent for all the work he did on the raffle.  Records must be kept 5 years in case of audit.  Sherri Nolan is doing a wonderful job with football fundraising and will continue in the position next year even though her son will graduate in June.
· Soccer will apply for the annual grant from the Legion.

· Allocations were reviewed. 

· Parent donations to date total $685 which is held in a school account. 

· Sheryl will apply for the gaming grant at the beginning of April.

DPAC:  Mitra Salimi

· Mitra was not able to attend the last DPAC meeting.

· At the previous meeting, discussion surrounded how to make parents more welcome in schools and how schools should be run in the future (ie. Personalized learning). There will be a steering committee to discuss the topic. 

· BCCPAC Spring Conference and AGM will take place on April 29th. Is anyone interested in joining Mitra at this meeting?

· Bill 33 addresses equitable distribution of students with learning needs, class size, etc. 

Administrator’s Report: Rob Zambrano
· Good start to second semester.
· No grade 9 had 2 failures, grade 10’s fared a little worse etc. Grade 12s are a good group of kids and set a nice tone for the school. Grade 11s tend to be disconnected from schools in Coquitlam. 

· Expectation talks coincided with course selection. Grade 9 and 10 forms were due Feb 25. Grade 11s have until March 11 to submit them. Parents must review the course selection and sign the form.  Students then have an appointment with his/her councillor. 

· Last Monday (Feb 28) the staff played the hockey school (and won!).

· March 16 – Grad interviews (no classes for grade 12s except for the Ace-It programs)
· March 17 – Report cards go home

· March 18 – Pancake Breakfast

· March 21 – Spring Break (2 weeks)

· April 14 – Parent/Teacher interviews from 3-5pm and 6-8pm

· Attendance gaps are to be targeted. In future, when an unexcused absence, parents will be notified each time. There will be a 3 month trial as the software is expensive and must be warranted. 

· Rob meets every 2 weeks regarding the new school and what it will look like. A diverse group, including students, brainstorms for ideas such as movable walls,  and asks questions like, Do we need a physical school building at all? – yes.  The school will be built on the existing grounds but on the current sports field area. Diagrams were viewed. Estimated opening is September 2014. 

Old Business: 

· Rob (on behalf of Coleen Bohlen) advised that the cost of gift pens for grads comes to $89 more than the $1400 budgeted. We can get the same items and price as last year which allows us to use the remaining pens as well. Coleen is asking for and additional $150. Jane Yaschuk motioned to provide the additional $150 for grad pens and Bruce Dent seconded the motion. Passed. 

· Mitra announced that the Sun Run team has 17 or 18 members so is a definite ‘go’ this year. 

New Business: 

· Lorene asked if we can send out an email looking for a parent or past student to volunteer as track coach. The few students who came out to the track meeting were told that there was no coach and if they want to train they must get themselves to Town Centre every Tuesday after school. Rob will send an email to see if there is an interested volunteer. Mr Percival is the teacher sponsor. 
· Lorene also asked about the Vienna Sister School which was discussed a couple of years ago. Apparently this is Riverside’s Sister School so not an option for our students.  Centennial has a sister school in China with a group going soon and also has ties in Japan.
· Bruce suggested that the PAC have a table at the Open House on May 12th (5-9pm, free admission). We can show other parents how to get involved. Bruce had been asked if we want to do a 50/50 fundraising raffle but the group decided to pass on that idea. He will arrange for our table and Sheryl will make a schedule for members to man the table in shifts. Other activities at the Open House will include an alumni basketball game, Culinary Ace-It students will prepare a Best of BC Buffet for $20, E.S. will have a display and barbeque, Auto will run go-cart races, a fashion show of past, present and future styles, Coquitlam planning displays of Austin Heights and the new school. If possible please pass the word to all Centennial alumni re the Open House. 
· Jane asked if June 3 would be a good evening to host a Show and Shine. It will work out well as there is also a Big Band Night in the courtyard. 

In Closing: 

· Thank you Randy for bringing sandwiches to share tonight. 

· Door prize was awarded to Sharon Perry.

· Next meeting is the AGM on Monday May 16. 

